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I took over Don H. 
Mahaffey Drilling Co. 
as the CEO and 
Owner in 2015. As a 
fourth-generation 
driller, I’ve grown up 
in foundation drilling.  

I graduated from the 
University of 
Southern California 
Marshall School of Business with a bachelor’s degree in 
Business Administration concentrating on Real Estate 
Finance and Construction Management, with a minor in 
Urban Policy and Planning. I received a master’s degree 
at Loyola Marymount University and my law degree at 
Loyola Law School. I worked full-time through law 
school. I am the license holder for Don H. Mahaffey 
Drilling Co., a licensed real estate broker, and licensed 
California attorney. I am a contract attorney for Gibbs, 
Giden, Locher, Turner, Senet & Wittbrodt LLP with a 
practice that focuses on construction and real estate. I 
am also an Adjunct Professor of Law at Loyola Law 
School where I teach Construction Law.  

I work with my husband Matt, and we have two future 
drillers, Colin (3.5 years old) and Ava (18 months).  

As a member of the Board of Directors I hope to 
participate in furthering the interests of our 
community. I will continue to participate in the 
CALTRANS/ADSC West Coast Chapter Task Force 
through its Substructure Committee Meetings and 
welcome additional roles within the ADSC West Coast 
Chapter. My desire to become a member of the Board 
of the Directors is to give back to the industry that has 
been part of my family’s history for almost one 
hundred years. Thank you for your consideration.  

 
 
  

 
 
 
 

I was born and raised 
in Washington State 
and currently reside 
in Maple Valley WA 
with my wife Tristan 
and two children, 
Melia (5 years) and 
Kai (4 years). 
  
I attended Emporia 
State University in Emporia Kansas and went to work for 
Malcolm right out of college. This is my 21st year as an 
employee of Malcolm Drilling. I started out as a laborer 
in the field in the early 2000’s and have worked my up 
to Project Engineer, then Project Manager and most 
recently Senior Project Manager working out of our NW 
office. While I enjoy all aspects of the foundation drilling 
industry I mostly specialize in and focus on large 
diameter oscillated drilled shaft work.  
  
I am dedicated to the drilling industry and have 
thoroughly enjoyed attending and participating in the 
West Coast Chapter Meetings for the last 14 years. It’s 
been an honor to have the opportunity to serve as the 
Vice President of the West Coast Chapter for the last 3 
years. I am looking forward to the opportunity, if re-
elected, to serve on the Board of Directors for another 
term and to be part of furthering the objectives and 
goals of the ADSC. 
 
 
 
 
  

 

Ashley Mahaffey Tullius 
Don H. Mahaffey Drilling Co. 
Compton, CA 

 
Tait McCutchan 
Malcolm Drilling Company 
Kent, WA 


